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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
What a wonderful week! It has been a pleasure meeting with many of you at the various events we have held 
over the past few days. I would like to thank you for your support following the measures we put in place to 
allow these fantastic things to happen. We have had such fun and excitement hosting the Foundation Stage 
singing, Y2 nativities, Y4 Christmas Carols, 4H Ukuleles and the Christmas Community Café. It was lovely 
finishing the week watching the children take part in our Elf Run raising money for Brian House Children’s 
Hospice, we raised an amazing £742!  
 
It is difficult to believe we are now at the end of our first term. It has been a great one and so lovely to be 
able to operate in a more ‘normal’ way. We are not sure what January will look like yet but will keep you 
updated should any changes happen in light of government guidance and advice. 
 
All it leaves me with now is to say a very fond farewell to three members of staff who will be leaving us today. 
A huge thank you to Mr Sumner who has done a brilliant job stepping into the role of Assistant Principal for 
the term whilst we were looking to recruit following Mr Glynn’s move to headship. Even though he has only 
been with us for a short time it is as though he has always been with us. We will certainly keep in touch with 
Mr Sumner and have already planned for our schools to work together in the future.  
 
Mr Smith will also be moving to pastures new to start a new teaching challenge in Kirkham. Mr Smith has 
been at Hawes Side for 12 years and will be very sadly missed. Many memories have been shared today and 
I know that Hawes Side will always remain an important part of his life.  
 
Mrs Barnes is also leaving us today after an amazing 28 years at the academy. It has been an emotional 
farewell for children and staff as Mrs Barnes has played a large part in the life of Hawes Side during this time. 
She has been responsible for planning and leading on many events and celebrations the academy has hosted 
such as pantomimes and the open day held to commemorate the move from the old building into the new. 
Mrs Barnes has volunteered to come and help us with future events and we will certainly be taking her up on 
this offer! 
 
I know you will join me in wishing Mr Sumner, Mr Smith and Mrs Barnes all the very best for the future.  
 
Have a wonderful Christmas break and a well-earned rest everyone and we look forward to seeing you all in 
the new year! 
 
Mrs Boothroyd 
 

Relationships          Respect          Resilience          Reflection          Responsibility 
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Pupil First 
Name 

Class 
Value 

Recognised 
Values Certificate Comment 

Logan RH Respect For active listening and participating in group discussions. 

Anni RH Resilience 
For a more positive attitude to learning and improved confidence when 
asking other children to join in her play. 

Austin RS Resilience 
Austin has worked very well learning his sounds and writing captions 
independently.  Well done Austin! 

Darcy RS Resilience 
Darcy has been learning her sounds and blending them to hear the 
word.  Well done Darcy! 

Renesmee RA Resilience 
Renesmee has been trying really hard with her phonics.  Well done 
Renesmee!  

Max  RA Respect 
Max has been courteous and always holds the door for members of 
staff or children passing by.  Well done Max!  

Gemma 1H Resilience For always trying her best when things are difficult for her. 

Eliza 1H Relationships For setting a good example as a big sister. 

Alice 1S Resilience 
For a super effort in phonics lessons and fantastic progress with 
reading!! 

David  1S Resilience For recreating some amazing London buildings.  

Summer 1A Resilience 
For a fantastic effort joining in with Yoga during our PE sessions.  
Summer watched carefully and copied all of the yoga poses. 

Rhys 1A Respect 
Rhys has been demonstrating respect for others this week, always 
being ready to listen and follow instructions. 

Darcy-Rose 2H Responsibility For drawing and cutting lovely snowmen for her card.  

Merida 2H Respect For always using beautiful manners.  

Kourtney 2S Resilience For always trying her hardest. 

Class 2S 2S Resilience For delivering a fantastic nativity performance.  Well done 2S! 

Chelsey 2A Resilience 
Well done for being independent with your work and building up your 
resilience.  

Farina 2A Respect 
Well done for shining bright in the year 2 nativity and always trying your 
best in all you do. 

Isabella 3H Responsibility 
Isabella is showing great responsibility in her learning.  Well done and 
keep it up. 

Layla 3H Resilience 
Layla continues to work hard in all areas of the curriculum, she has 
produced clear instructions with good use of vocabulary.  Well done. 

Lincoln 3S Relationships 
For being a kind and caring member of the class, as well as being a great 
talk partner. 

Declan 3S Responsibility For being a great help carrying out jobs around the classroom. 

Lucas 3A Responsibility 
Lucas always walks smart and quietly around the school.  He is always 
sensible and the perfect role model within school. 

Jack 3A Responsibility 

Jack has shown very sensible behaviour this week, he has been faced 
with a couple of challenges but has shown great resilience.  Well done 
Jack - keep it up! 

Kelsie-Leigh 4H Relationships 
Kelsie is always an encouraging friend.  She helps her classmates make 
positive choices and is always there looking out for her peers.  

Millie 4H Responsibility 
Millie was a very responsible class member this week.  She helped lead 
our class assembly and resolve any problems we had.  

Carter 4S Resilience 
For showing fantastic resilience within his reading and maths 
assessments.  Well done Carter! 

Scarlett 4S Responsibility 
For showing fantastic responsibility within school and being a 
wonderful role model for all. 
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Class 4A 4A Relationships 
All the pupils have built amazing relationships with me, I love their 
energy and enthusiasm.  Thank you everyone.  Mr Smith 

Adam 5H Reflection 
Always tries extremely hard in class and contributes ideas to great 
whole class discussions. 

Rowena 5H Resilience Showing a great development in her resilience and never giving up. 

Mollie 5S Resilience For amazing work in maths. 

Deacon 5S Resilience For amazing work in maths. 

Sian 5A Responsibility 
Sian always shows all five of our school values but especially works hard 
on making sure her work is completed to a high standard. 

William 5A Reflection 
William has been working hard on reflecting on his own behaviour and 
is gaining confidence in talking about his feelings. 

Lilly 6H Respect For always doing the right thing and being super helpful. 

Faith 6H Resilience For working really hard in maths to overcome challenges. 

Skye 6S Reflection 
For showing a great effort with her writing in her recent history work. 
Well done Skye!   

Alfie 6S Responsibility 
For trying super hard to become a self-motivated, independent learner. 
Well done Alfie - I am super proud of your efforts! 

Logan 6A Resilience For being resilient with his learning.  

Charlie 6A Reflection For being reflective in his learning and always giving 100%. 

  

A Special Values mention from Mr Smith to our school community: 
 
Thank you for all your support, confidence in me and respect.  You are truly amazing, everyone in Hawes 
Side has always been so amazingly kind. Barry Smith 

 

Diary Dates 
(Correct at time of printing) 

School opens – Wednesday 5th January 2022 @ 8:50am 
********************************************** 

Open Evening for children starting school September 2022 – Thursday 6th January 2022  
@ 4:00pm-6:00pm 

****************************************** 
Non-Uniform Day – Friday 11th February 2022 
****************************************** 

Spring Half Term 2022 – School closes on Friday 11th February 2022 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)  

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
****************************************** 

School re-opens – Monday 21st February 2022 @ 8:50am 
****************************************** 

Non-Uniform Day – Friday 1st April 2022 
****************************************** 

Easter Break 2022 – School closes on Friday 1st April 2022  
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm)  

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 
****************************************** 

School re-opens – Tuesday 19th April 2022 @ 8:50am 
****************************************** 
May Day – Monday 2nd May – School closed all day 

(open as normal Tuesday 3rd May @ 8:50am) 
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****************************************** 
Non-Uniform Day – Thursday 26th May 2022 

****************************************** 
**Summer Half Term 2022 – School closes on Thursday 26th May 2022** 

(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)   
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

****************************************** 
School re-opens – Tuesday 7th June 2022 @ 8:50am 
****************************************** 

Non-Uniform Day – Thursday 21st July 2022 
****************************************** 

School closes for Summer Holidays – Thursday 21st July 2022  
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm)  

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 
****************************************** 

**Please note the term dates have been amended to include the additional holiday awarded in recognition 
of Her Majesty the Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations** 

 

Hawes Side Academy 
Term Dates – 2022/2023 

 School Closes School Opens 

Autumn Terms 2022 starts   Monday 5 September 2022 

Inset Day (Monday 3 October) Friday 30 September 2022 Tuesday 4 October 2022 

Autumn Half Term 2022 Friday 21 October 2022 Monday 31 October 2022 

Christmas 2022 Tuesday 20 December 2022 Thursday 5 January 2023 

Spring Half Term 2023 Friday 10 February 2023 Monday 20 February 2023 

Easter Break 2023 Friday 31 March 2023 Monday 17 April 2023 

May Day 2023 (Monday 1 May) Friday 28 April 2023 Tuesday 2 May 2023 

Summer Half Term 2023 Wednesday 24 May 2023 Monday 5 June 2023 

Summer 2023 Friday 21 July 2023   

 

 

 

 

 

 



Everyone Matters, Everyone Succeeds                                      Page 5 of 6 

 

 



Everyone Matters, Everyone Succeeds                                      Page 6 of 6 

 

 

 

Message from Early Years Team – December SEND Newsletter 

 

 
For the attention of any parents/carers with children with SEND aware: 
 
The latest newsletter is available for download at the link below 
http://www.fyidirectory.co.uk/asset-library/directory-assets/send-newsletter-dec2021.pdf 
 
Regards 
Early Years Funding Team 

 

 

School Admissions – September 2022 
 
Primary Applications – If your child was born between 1st September 2017 and 31st August 
2018, you must apply for a Primary School Reception place for September 2022.  (Applications 
are required for all children with a 4th birthday between 1st September 2021 and 31st August 
2022).  Closing date for applications – 15th January 2022. 
 
If you live in Blackpool (pay council tax to Blackpool) you need to apply for a school place on-
line at: www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions.  
 
Before you complete and submit your application you are advised to read Blackpool Council’s 
guide for parents at: www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions. 
 
The on-line system offers a quick and secure means of applying for places. Paper applications 
and information booklets are available from schoolaccess@blackpool.gov.uk or telephone 
01253 476637. 
 
If you pay your council tax to Wyre or Fylde then you will need to access Lancashire’s on-line 
application system at www.lancashire.gov.uk You can still express preferences for Blackpool 
schools on Lancashire’s application system. 
 

PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE IT UNTIL THE LAST MINUTE! 

 

 

 

http://www.fyidirectory.co.uk/asset-library/directory-assets/send-newsletter-dec2021.pdf
http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions
http://www.blackpool.gov.uk/schooladmissions

